

April 7, 2023

Cindy Davis, Chairman
ICC Nominating Committee
c/o Dominic Sims, CEO
International Code Council
900 Montclair Road
Birmingham, AL35213

Dear Ms. Davis,

As the Deputy Director for the City of San Antonio's Development Services Department (DSD) and the current President of the recently formed Alamo ICC Chapter, I would like to show our department's support for Michael L. Savage, Director At Large, ICC Board of Directors, for being a board member again. Mr. Savage was instrumental in encouraging DSD to establish another ICC chapter in Texas.

He attended our information meeting virtually on October 5, 2022 and provided great input by discussing the goals of the ICC Board. Before this, he met with the DSD Director, Michael Shannon, me, and other ICC members to discuss the creation of the chapter in the San Antonio area. He indicated that San Antonio would be a good geographic location for another chapter in Texas. He has also offered to provide training to our new chapter.

Mike has the professional experience as a Building Official in Florida and his ICC organizational affiliations to serve on the ICC Board of Directors especially with the many Board Liaison positions he has held.

He has been and continues to be a great supporter of the Alamo ICC Chapter. He has the support of this chapter for his continued service on the ICC Board of Directors.

Thank you!

Amin Tohmaz, PE, CBO

**Deputy Director** 

Amin.tohmaz@sanantonio.gov

210-207-0114